ST PETER AND ST PAUL

CATHOLIC VOLUNTARY ACADEMY

 $Headteacher: Mrs \ C \ Hewerdine \ (Bahons, PGCE, MA, NPQH)$



WESTERN AVENUE, LINCOLN LN6 78X TELEPHONE: 01522 871400 EMAIL: sspp@sspp.lincs.sch.uk WEBSITE: www.sspp.lincs.sch.uk

19th October 2023

Dear Parent/Carer,

Changes to guidance for earrings in Physical Education

Following new guidance from the Association of Physical Education, it is now necessary for pupils to remove earrings before PE lesson and the Academy has taken the decision to implement a 'not taping policy' with regards to the wearing of earrings in PE lessons and PE extracurricular activities.

From 31st October 2023, all pupils will be expected to remove earrings at the start of every PE lesson. If a pupil refuses to do this, then this will be managed within the Academy behaviour policy.

We recognise that this is a change to current practice but we do need to respond to the new guidance around safely taking part in PE lessons.

We trust you understand our position and thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely

Mrs C F Hewerdine Headteacher Mr A Challenger Subject Leader of PE

